
 

 

 
 

 

Purkersdorf, 18. 2. 2019 

 

 

Dear dharma friends and all those who have some connection with me, 

 

I am requesting you all, whichever connection you might have with me, to accompany us to Portugal to meet my 

Supreme Guru, H. H. Chamgon Kenting Tai Situpa. Without him, I would not be who I am, could not be at your side or 

share the sacred Dharma with you. 

 

He is the source of all which I am to share with you, just as the living embodiment of the completeness of all Buddhas’ 

teachings. In order to strengthen your connection with me it is helpful to get to know the glorious source of it all, in a 

familiar setting, in Europe. What a blessing! 

 

His Holiness last visited Europe 24 years ago when my very wish to fully dedicate my life towards the Dharma found 

itself at the culmination of this privy longing. Guru Vajradhara, my Living Buddha, taught me everything in person. 

From him I received all levels of vows, uncountable transmissions and empowerments and it is He who sent me to 

Austria to start my activities and later bestowed further responsibilities on me. As you know I was sent to Japan before 

Austria. I am not here because I was born here or happened to live here sometime, I was sent by my monastery, my 

master! 

 

The teachings will truly be special. Please don’t rank them amongst the many visits of lamas or selfmade teachers 

reaching us on social media at minute intervals which more or less paralyze us, leaving us unable to decide what’s 

profound, bears blessings, is suitable and skillful. 

 

You may meet  The Living Buddha, someone whose own lineage of incarnations is as old as Lord Buddha’s lineage 

itself – almost 2600 years, whom Tibetans respectfully refer to as Dorje Chang, enlightened Buddha and hear, 

experience, understand and apply that which dozes and slumbers in ourselves in a modern and clear way which will be 

translated into many languages (German by myself). More about His Holiness, his lineage and Palpung is available on 

our new website, www.palpung.eu. 

 

I am requesting you to not consign this visit to the ranks of your never ending leisure activities, rather to ascribe this 

opportunity to a special significance and hope to meet you all again in Portugal. Bring your families along. They can 

have a holiday in the Eco Resort and relax for a week whilst you are receiving teachings. 

 

If you have any questions concerning the pilgrimage kindly read our website and contact our office. 

 

With prayers  

Chöje Lama Palmo 


